
Northeast Neighbors and Friends 

Meeting Minutes 

AUGUST 27, 2018 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:28 p.m. at the East Side Library by Tania Hunt, Chair. 

 

Doua Lor from the Des Moines Police Department gave his report.  There are 20 or 21 people 

going through training now for police officers.  We will still be short. 

 

Candice Brown, Pastor of Capitol Hill Christian Church, said that AMOS was having a meeting at 

her church on September 8th from 9::00 until 10:30 a.m.  They want the public to come and 

share what they want to see in our community. 

 

Lori Hunt from the Guardian project came and told that they have raised 1.3 million and want to 

raise 3 million to provide and update the body cameras and cameras for the cars.   

 

The minutes from our July meeting were reviewed.  Kevin Marken made the motion to accept 

the minutes as written.  Linda Westergaard second the motion.  Motion was approved.   

 

Treasurer’s Report – there is $4,362.61 in the bank as of the end of May.  $3,800.00 is grant 

money.  $562.61 is operating expenses.  The check that was voted for myself was not issued 

yet. 

 

Kevin talked to Kari Warren and Kari is OK with postponing the Resource Fair that was going to 

be held in September.  Suggested future date was in February and to hold it at the East Side 

Library.  Kevin will contact the library and see what date they have open.   

 

Linda told about the fundraising to be held on October 2nd for Cindy Axne at the Grandview 

Gold Course.  Linda told about the plans for purchasing land at East 42nd and Hubbell for a new 

fire station.  The City has to find the money.  There will be a public meeting regarding moving 

Reno Dog Park.  Fuel Up First is being held on Mondays again this year.  The time is 8:00 if you 

want to volunteer.  Harding needs volunteers  on Wednesdays at 2:10 for early out.   

 

Connie Boeson updated us on the flooding and school issues.   

 

Our next Board meeting will be Saturday, September 22nd, at 9:00 am and our regular meeting 

will be Monday, September 24th,   

 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:33 p.m. 

 

 

Marge Ramsey 


